Indian Cove Resort
Thursday, 9 February 2023
Meeting Location – Clubhouse
President – Jon Hoggard
Meeting Commenced 7:00pm
Meeting Concluded 8:19pm
1. Call to order – Bill Placek

a. Roll Call 
i. Jon Hoggard – Present
ii. Bonnie Herring – Present
iii. Suzanne Jenkins – Present
iv. Jeff Miller – Present
v. Bill Placek – Present

b. Management 
i. Jackie Livingston 
ii. Ann Dugay

c. Members desiring to have questions answered were requested to email the BOD Secretary (Jeff Miller) prior to the meeting.  
d. Please silence cell phones
e. Please do not speak out of turn and wait to be acknowledged so that order may be maintained.
f. An issue with the Facebook live occurred.  The meeting will be recorded and posted upon completion of the meeting.

2. Manager Report.
a. Jackie reviewed all the current work going on within the campground to include:
i. All cameral are installed to aid in preventing vandalism.
ii. The ADA chair lift has been purchased and will be installed at the front pool.
iii. Bids are being taken to replace the front and back pool fencing.
iv. Online voting begins Friday, 17 February at 0900.  Members will receive ballots via email.  Those that do not may vote in-person at the store.  Two Director seats are open.  Bonnie is running unopposed for Treasurer.  Voting will remain open until March 31st.  Town hall will be April 1st.  Please ensure voting members emails are up to date in the office.
v. Meet and greet is scheduled for 7:00pm at the clubhouse on 16 February.
vi. Waiting on the permitting process for the bulkhead repairs near Pavilion 1.
vii. Permits have been obtained to replace 10 pedestals.
viii. Awaiting approval from the Virginia Beach Health Department in order to tie-in the new well to the current water system.  
ix. The ICR Rules and Regulation are being reviewed and updated.  Once completed, they will go to the BOD for review and approval.
x. Open house for the new cabins will be February 16th and 18th from 4:00 – 5:00pm (Weather permitting).

3. Treasures Report
a. Bonnie passed out the current financial report to the members in attendance.  
b. Copies will be posted in the store for review.

4. Old Business
a. Contained within the Manager Report

5. New Business
a. A rental trailer proposal was provided to the BOD.  It is a 2020 model year Grey Wolf with a bunkhouse.  It has been professionally inspected and certified.  This will be a replacement of one of the older “Terry” trailers we had last year.  The proposal is to purchase the RV for $17,000.
i. Motion was made by Bonnie to make the purchase.	
1. Seconded by Suzanne
2. Carried by a unanimous vote.

6. Members question
a. Jeff reviewed all questions and read them out.     
i. Member asked if ICR had any mitigations planned for future flooding.  Answer: maintaining the current bulkheads and drainage we have installed.  Flooding is unavoidable in our area unfortunately.
ii. Member asked about our “Maintenance Fees” and if they would decrease.  Answer:  Our bills were split up into separate sections to avoid unnecessary future taxes and fees from the city.  We do not foresee maintenance fees decreasing.
iii. Member asked/suggested a dog bath be added at or near the dog park.  Answer: Management will find an appropriate spot to add a dog wash and determine costs.
iv. Member asked about the number of items not moving in the front temp storage.  Answer:  We can store five items long-term and other spots are temporary as approved by the city.
v. Member asked why it takes longer than two weeks upon requesting a meeting with the BOD?  Answer: Contact is always prompt but in-person meetings are difficult due to each board members individual schedule.  Alternate meeting methods are being considered.
vi. Member asked why dogs are being brought into buildings?  Answer: We are not aware of this happening.  With the addition of the cameras, we should be able to catch it in the future.
vii. Member asked if the shower curtains can be replaced more than once a year?  Answer:  Yes, new curtain are being hung now and an additional set will be purchased in order to swap them out as needed.
viii. Member asked if the toilets that are stained from the water will be replaced?  Answer: Only if they are broken or inoperable.  Stains will be treated with chemicals and cleaned as best as possible.
ix. Member asked if there were any plans to resurface the sportsplex?  Answer:  We have looked into replacing the surface and the cost was in excess of $100,000.  This will be considered in future budget meetings as well as alternate ideas on configuration as means to mitigate cost.
x. Member asked if the tetherball will be fixed this season?  Answer:  Yes.
xi. Member asked about the purchase of the new RV as a rental and if a new cabin would be cheaper?  Answer:  We got a good deal on this RV and feel it will be worth the investment.  A cabin cost significantly more.
xii. Member asked why all the rentals are going in Starfish Circle?  Answer:  The goal is the keep all the rentals in the same area to clean and maintain them easier.  

b. Members in the audience were able to ask questions.		
i. Member inquired about the costs of the new cabin rentals as well as the cost of the new RV?  Answer:  The cabins will be $175 per day and the new RV will be $110.  The new year (beginning May 1) the trailer rental costs will increase to $125 per day and the cabins will remain at $175 per day.
ii. Member inquired about the number of memberships being capped.  Answer:  The BOD is looking to add a question to the ballot in order to lower the current cap from 3000 memberships to 1500, 1750, or remain at 3000.  An open discussion was had over this.
iii. Member inquired about why the BOD votes during the open meeting when things were previously done during a closed session and why doesn’t the members get to vote.  Answer:  The BOD does meet in closed session to approve and review items that require immediate response.  The BOD members are elected each year to represent the membership and votes on the behalf of members as outlined in the by-laws. 
iv. Member asked to clarify how specific members are picked to count the written and mail-in votes during each election cycle?  Answer:  Members are chosen based upon being a neutral party.  
v. Member asked the BOD to provide a document of disqualifiers for consideration to the members that are asked to count votes each election year.  Answer:  One will be generated.
vi. Member asked if a new improvement list could be generated and provided to the membership?  Answer:  Once will be generated during this year’s budget meeting and posted in the store.
vii. Member asked for all future sales of Cove equipment that it be advertised to the membership prior to release to public sale.  Answer:  All future sale of Cove equipment will be advertised to the membership for 14 days prior to sale to the public.
viii. Member asked why any rules changes would have to go to the Cove lawyer for review?  Answer:  To ensure nothing that changed conflicts with the by-laws.

7. Jeff made the motion to adjourn.
a. Seconded by Suzanne
b. Carried Unanimously
